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On the ballot on November 5th for the Road
Department is Issue 31. The passage of Issue 31 provides
the funding to tackle our goal of paving 100 miles in
the next 10 years. It also is our residents last chance
to pass a levy on our old home values prior to the
reassessment that was just completed. We need your
support on issue 31 to accomplish our paving plan and
stabilize our department. Currently, the Road
Department operates on 3.0 total mills a 1 mill from
2014 and a 2 mill from 1986 which currently brings

in $1,221,755.

Issue 31 is a replacement levy of our current 2014 1
mill levy with a 2.9 additional for a total of 3.9 mills that
is projected to bring in $2,892,000 in revenue and if
passed the 1986 2 mill levy would be allowed to expire.

Currently, the Road Department is only able to pave
between 5 and 6 miles of Roads per year and that is
declining every year. If Issue 31 fails at the ballot the
Perry Township Road
Department will lose
funding from its 2014 levy
and will only be able to
pave between 1 and 2 ol
miles of Roads per year. % [N
With almost 150 miles of  ? -
roads to be taken care of il
this situation will become
critical. .

||I- !
John Wellman
Public Works Director

If Issue 31 is passed, per
$100,000 in home value,
the homeowner will pay
$137 per year or $11.42 per month. This would be an

increase of $7.58 per month over what you would pay
today on this home after the 1986 levy expires.

Passage of issue 31 will not only pave and repair our
aging roads but stabilize our Road Department for
years to come. Please join us at our meetings, on our
Facebook page or at our community events to ask any
questions or for more information.

Paid for by Citizens for Safer and Better Perry Roads Committee

Always there when you need us!
Now we need YOU!

Perry Townshlp
F ire Depantment

On the November 5th ballot, your Fire
Department will be asking for resident's support
on Issue 32. Issue 32 is a replacement of our
current levy from 2015.

With your support, the passage of this replacement
levy will provide funding to assist us with:

« Maintaining staffing levels, enabling all of our
stations to be open around the clock.

- Maintain and replace apparatus and equipment
as necessary.

« Continue our fire prevention training programs.

« Improve and renovate our existing facilities.

The Perry Township Fire
Department’s main source
of funding is our current 4.9
mills levy from 2015. This
levy costs a homeowner
approximately $107 per
$100,000 of County-
appraised home value.
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The cost of the 4.9 mills
replacement levy will cost
a homeowner
approximately $172 per
year per $100,000 of County-appraised home
value. This is an increase of $65 per year or $5.42
per month on this home of this value.

Chief Larry Sedlock

Additional information regarding this levy can be
found on our fire levy Facebook page and at our
upcoming community levy meetings in October.

We are very appreciative of the continued and
ongoing support from all of our residents. It has
been our mission even through challenging times
to be there when you need us. Now we need you!

Please vote yes on Issue 32 and continue to
support your Perry Township Fire Department!

Paid for by Committee for Funding Perry Fire Departent



There's something about the Fall that always fills me
with a sense of Perry pride. It might be everyone going
back to school, Friday Night Football, or seeing our
neighborhood streets filled with people for trick or
treat.

Regardless of the inspiration, this particular year my
sense of community pride turned my attention toward
our local business owners. We have a tremendous
offering of goods and services right here in Perry Township and as these thoughts
took shape, | found myself paying closer and closer attention to the vast diversity
of business that headquarter in our community.

My train of thought culminated with a conversation with my wife about the
businesses in Perry that we frequent. There were obvious ones like the local grocery
store, coffee shop, or favorite pizza place... (by the way, we are a house divided on
the best pizza in Perry Township, but both of us agree there are at least three or
four places where you can’t go wrong) but then digging deeper we evaluated
where we go for haircuts, where our dentist office is, and who does our taxes. This
deeper dive resulted in plans to move some of our purchases and habits closer
to home.

As you might have guessed there is a call to action here, but | felt it should start
with me before charging Perry Township residents. So, just yesterday (which at
the time | am writing this is mid-September) instead of going to my usual barber,
| went to one of our Perry Township Barbershops and got my haircut from someone
new, someone local.

| admit there was some hesitation and fear of the unknown. It wouldn’t have been
the end of the world if this new barber had made a mess of my head, but | did
have a meeting for work the next day and wasn't thrilled at the fallback position
of shaving it all off to correct any mishaps. Nevertheless, | share this story with you
as a form of encouragement to try somewhere new, somewhere local. You might
just find them advertising in the pages of this newsletter.

By George T. Maier, Stark County Sheriff

To enhance public safety and streamline emergency response services, the
Stark County Sheriff's Office is proud to have the opportunity to collaborate
to be the primary dispatch provider for the Perry Township Police and Fire
Departments. This collaboration between the Sheriff's Office and Perry
Township demonstrates a commitment to maintaining a seamless and
efficient line of communication in critical times, directly benefiting the
residents of Perry Township.

On July 1st, Stark County Sheriff's Communication (STARCOM) officially
assumed dispatching responsibilities for Perry Township's Police
Department. This transition has already shown a marked improvement in
response times and coordination among emergency responders. Looking
ahead, STARCOM is set to extend these services to include the Perry
Township Fire Department starting in late October. This expansion is
anticipated to further enhance the effectiveness of emergency operations,
ensuring that both police and fire services are more integrated and
responsive to the needs of the community.

The integration of dispatch services under STARCOM eliminates the need
for transferring emergency calls between agencies, which can lead to delays.
Now, with a unified dispatch system, Perry Township residents can expect
a quicker and more coordinated response to emergencies.

For the residents of Perry Township, this means not only faster response
times but also a heightened sense of security knowing that their emergency
services are more synchronized and efficient. The collaboration between
the Perry Township Police and Fire Departments under STARCOM
exemplifies how strategic partnerships can lead to tangible community
benefits, reinforcing the commitment of local authorities to safeguard and
serve their community with utmost dedication and efficiency.

This initiative is a testament to the Stark County Sheriff's Office's dedication
to public safety and its ongoing efforts to innovate and improve the services
it provides to the residents of Stark County. "Our goal is always to ensure

the safety and well-being of our community. By partnering dispatch services
through STARCOM, we are enhancing the ability to respond more swiftly

and effectively to emergencies in Perry Township."

Moving forward, Perry Township residents can feel confident in knowing
that their emergency response teams are supported by a robust and efficient
dispatching system, ready to serve them in times of need. Let’s continue
to work together to keep Stark County and Perry Township SAFE!

In addition to our residents, | would be remiss to leave out our local business
owners. Your version of this message is twofold. First, an expressed appreciation
for those of you that sponsor sports teams, support local groups, donate to school
functions, and serve as gathering places for clubs & organizations. A resounding
Thank You to each of you! The variety of ways that you contribute does not go
unnoticed and does not go unappreciated.

Secondly, just as | am encouraging our residents to think locally, | would extend
that same encouragement to you to hire locally. We have outstanding people in
our community and investing in them provides stability for our families and
strengthens our sense of ownership.

Residents & business owners alike, my challenge has hopes of growing our local
economy from within, increasing the utilization of our local workforce, and bolstering
our sense of community pride by way of investment & involvement. None of this
is possible without a commitment at the individual level to go outside their comfort
zone, challenge the status quo, and resist forces of habit.

To help you get started I'd like to draw your attention to a pair of great resources
to find local businesses.

+ Check out the ads in this publication. There is a wide variety of services that
support this newsletter.

« Perry Township Business Collaborative (Facebook Group) at
www.facebook.com/groups/564595919180322. With over 1500 members, this
is an outstanding community for information, news, and updates about all types
of businesses in Perry.

Finally, | am excited at the prospect of continuing this conversation with residents
and business owners to explore ideas and implement plans to improve our

community and move Perry Township forward.

By Police Chief Bryan Taylor

As the Chief of Perry Township Police, | have had the privilege of working
alongside Sheriff George T. Maier. During this time, | have witnessed firsthand
his unwavering commitment to public safety, his deep understanding of law
enforcement, and his dedication to the citizens of Stark County. On behalf
of Perry Township, | am proud to express my full support for Sheriff Maier as
he continues to serve our community with distinction.

Sheriff Maier and | share a strong commitment to community engagement,
recognizing that building and maintaining trust between law enforcement
and the public is essential for effective policing.

Sheriff Maier has made significant contributions to the professional
development of law enforcement officers throughout Stark County. Under
his leadership, the Law Enforcement Training Center has become a vital
resource where our officers receive advanced training in various areas critical
to their duties. This training ensures that our department, along with others
in the county, is well-prepared to meet the evolving challenges of modern
policing.

Perry Township has greatly benefited from Sheriff Maier's leadership. Our
partnership with the Stark County Sheriff's Office under his command has
been instrumental in enhancing public safety within our township. His support
for our department, through collaborative efforts and shared resources, has
been invaluable in helping us address the unique challenges we face.

As we look to the future, it is clear that Sheriff Maier’s vision, experience, and
dedication are exactly what Stark County needs. His continued leadership is
essential to maintaining the safety and security of Stark County, and | am

confident that under his guidance, our community will continue to prosper.



It was a picture-perfect day on Saturday, September
21st as we gathered together with family, friends and
local businesses to celebrate our Rotary Parade & 10th
Annual Perry Township Oktoberfest at Edison Middle
School.

The 2024 Rotary Parade was led by the Perry Township
Police Department, followed by Sheriff Maier's Honor
Guard &, Equestrians, Sheriff Maier and our Grand
Parade Marshals Fire Chief Larry Sedlock & Police Chief
Bryan Taylor. Parade enthusiasts were gathered
roadside on 13th Street to collect candy and cheer on
parade participants!

Immediately following the parade, several hundred
kiddos enjoyed playing carnival style games as they
interacted with the remarkable PHS Speech & Debate
students who donated their time while face painting,
pumpkin decorating, gaming and they all enjoyed nonstop fun in the Inflatables.
For the past 9 years the Oktoberfest has been primarily sponsored by AQUA. This
year we added additional sponsors, McKinley Eagles & Jim & Sarah Porter. Thank
you for your generous sponsorships.

The kiddos smiled from ear to ear as they enjoyed visiting two petting zoos,
complete with large animals: a camel, cow, lama, goats, piglets and several other
small petting zoo animals!

Having our local businesses participate in our community events is always the
backbone of the event. There are endless networking and branding opportunities
for our small local businesses. We appreciate all the businesses and nonprofits
that joined us for this fun family community event. We appreciate all of the guests,
businesses, non-profits, that participated in the Oktoberfest. | want to take an
opportunity to showcase some repeat businesses who have been with us for
multiple community events throughout the years.

For 10 consecutive years, Kristy Baumgardner, owner of Sweet T's Restaurant at
3214 Lincoln Way E. Massillon, has been a vital part of all Perry Township
community events. Check out Sweet T's for lunch, date night, catering, work
parties, bridal and baby showers, anniversaries. Sweet T's is a quaint, classy venue
to celebrate and create memories.

Special thanks to Jamie & Angel Wood who have served as respected business
owners in Perry Township for over a decade. James Wood photography has been
trusted and true to our Perry community, creating thousands of memories for
families to cherish. Recently, Angel Wood embarked on a new business adventure
called Warehouse 330 Boutique which provides chic trendy clothing, accessories
and jewelry.

Joyce Martin, Township Administrator « office@perrytwp.com « 330-833-2141

Celebrating our Rotary Community Parade
and 10th Annual Oktoberfest

Clean Eatz has been serving our community for over a decade and do their very
best to keep us well fed and healthy! Their food plans are outstanding and their
website has something pleasing for everyone’s pallet.

Mike & Diane Bowen came fully prepared to cool us down with their frozen freezer
pops, snacks and a bountiful presentation of fall mums. If we had given an award
for the most grandchildren on site, the Bowen’s would have won it!

Randy & Deb Gidcumb are Perry Twp. residents and the proud owners of Giddy's
24/7 Fitness. Their members boast about the varieties of workout equipment,
reasonable membership fees, friendly staff and cleanliness of the gym. Check
out their FB page for monthly specials!

Nichole Crawn set up shop in her Huntington Bank Ice Cream Truck and passed
out free ice cream bars to kids of all ages, including adults! This was a refreshing
treat on an 85 degree full sun day. Nichole is dedicated to our Perry community!

We appreciate all of our churches, non-profits, and political participants, who set
up their event booths and spent the afternoon with us meeting and greeting
one another! The Perry community thrives together and celebrates together. Our
public servants, Police, Road, Fire & Administration teams truly enjoyed engaging
our community members.

Last but certainly not least a heartfelt thank you to Keith Nutter, Area Mgr. of
AQUA, for his continuous sponsorship of community events and to my Oktoberfest
Co-Chair Stephanie Spencer (and her husband, Mike) for having the vision to
begin Co-Chairing the Oktoberfest back in in 2014! Happy 10th Oktoberfest
Anniversary to you Steph! Thank you for your dedication to our Perry Community.

HGoyce MWartin

Wishing everyone a safe and blessed Fall!

B L e,




Isedlock@perrytwp.com « 330-833-3865
Hello Everyone,

Your fire department has had a busy summer participating in
multiple community events throughout our Township. Here are
a couple of examples of how we were out in the community. In
collaboration with our Perry Police Department, we participated
in the P.R.l.D.E. Program, Career Day at Perry High School,
Community Safety Day, Memorial Day at Perry High School, the
Hero Run, Ice Cream and a Movie at Hartwick Park, Buttons and
Bows Family Day, Flag Display at Canton Baptist Temple, Touch-
A-Truck at Central Catholic, we were honored to participate in the
Exceptional Olympics to once again where we were able to show
the kids just how special are! They love climbing on fire trucks! Additionally, we inspected the 3 beautiful
new elementary schools to help make them fire-safe for the students and the staff.

Keep in mind that everything we participated in above was done while still answering calls and continuing
with training so we can serve you better.

With the startup of our schools, our Fall months are looking just as busy as we will be providing fire safety
education and fire extinguisher training to not only our schools but various local businesses and nursing
homes. We provide basic safety information, so everyone knows what their role encompasses in the
event of an emergency.

Our department has been aggressively recruiting and hiring quality full-time employees to ensure our
residents are protected regardless of your emergency. The additional full-time staff will strengthen our
department through continuity, consistent training, and stability. This is only one way we are improving
our department to move it forward during these trying times for fire departments.

None of what we do would be possible if it weren't for your continued ongoing support for which [ am
sincerely appreciative. Without your generosity, it would be difficult to have all the personnel, lifesaving
equipment, staff vehicles, and fire apparatus we do. You have been here for us, which allows us to be
here for you!

Sincerely, Fire Chief Larry Sedlock

Safely warm up by the fire

Douglas Woodyard

Meet the newest member of
the PTFD, Douglas Woodyard.
Douglas has been a lifelong
resident of Stark County and
recently retired as a Lieutenant
Firefighter Paramedic and Fire
Safety Inspector in Stark
County. Douglas obtained his
Firefighter Il and Fire Inspector
certifications through Stark
State College and his
Paramedic certification through the Stark County Paramedic
Program of Aultman Hospital.

Douglas has one son, Zachary, who is a 2024 graduate of Glenoak
High School and is attending Ohio State University this Fall in
their pre-med program.

Douglas joined the Perry Township Fire Department as our new
Fire Prevention Officer. In his new role, Douglas will be plenty
busy as he will be providing fire safety inspections for businesses
in our community, and fire safety education to our schools as
well as some local businesses, and nursing homes.

When he's not at work keeping our businesses safe and providing
safety education, he enjoys boating to the islands of Lake Erie
and Sandusky Bay with friends and family.

Share the road with harvesting equipment

In previous newsletters, we informed you about our ZOLL
cardiac monitors and our ZOLL Autopulse, which are two
important pieces of emergency equipment.

We now inform you about our power cots and loading
system. This piece of equipment is necessary to get you to
the hospital in a safe, secure, and comfortable manner. It
also provides our crews with a safe, back-saving method of
moving and transporting patients.

Although this equipment comes with a hefty price tag of
approximately $60,000 for both, it helps reduce the number
of work-related and possibly career-ending injuries of our
personnel.

The Cot:

- Able to navigate in tight quarters

« Perform a true, unassisted lift and reach optimal loading
height using smarter hydraulic assembly with load-
sensing capabilities

- Three-position foot section

« Multi-position upper torso segment for patient comfort

« Properly positioned patient safety belts

- Steer and wheel locks to aid in patient safety

The Loading System:
« Supports the cot throughout the loading and unloading
process
- Eliminates the need to steer the cot into and out of the
ambulance
+ Helps minimize patient drops by supporting the cot until
the wheels are on the ground

There is no comparison to the cots that were utilized when
| first started to these modern, multifunction, ergonomic,
injury-reducing, high-performance cots. They have a huge
impact on our day-to-day operations by protecting our
patients and our personnel. They have proven themselves
time and time again.

Inspect your fireplace before lighting the first fire.
One of the simple joys of autumn is warming up
in front of a fireplace.

If you have a fireplace in your home, be sure to
have it cleaned and inspected before lighting your
first fire of the season. A buildup of soot and
creosote can cause a chimney fire and a backup
of dangerous carbon monoxide gas into your
home. Keep the area around the fireplace clear
and remove any hanging decorations from your
mantle. Most importantly, always keep a fire
extinguisher nearby.

Never leave burning candles unattended
While glowing candles make any environment
feel cozier and smell fantastic, remember to keep
burning candles away from anything that could
burn, such as curtains, bedding, or books. Also,
always extinguish a candle before going to bed
or leaving the house. Never leave children or pets
alone with a burning candle.

Watch for new roadway hazards

With school back in session, traffic challenges
arise. School buses, pedestrians, students on
bicycles, and teen drivers are out on the roads.

Slow down and take extra care to look for children
in school zones, near playgrounds, and residential
areas. Also, never pass a bus with flashing red
lights on, or another vehicle stopped for a
pedestrian.

Be alert for wildlife on roadways

Wildlife is on the move in the fall, so watch
carefully for deer, turkeys, and other critters
crossing the road in front of your vehicle. They
are most active from dusk through dawn.

Remember that some animals — deer in particular
- frequently travel in groups. If you see one
crossing, more are bound to follow.
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In rural areas, fall brings the harvest season with
large farming equipment on the roads. Be alert
for slow-moving vehicles and give them plenty
of space. This provides better visibility to you and
the other driver. Remember that they may turn
unexpectedly into fields or driveways. Just because
you can see the equipment does not mean the
other driver can see you.

Safely get the yard ready for winter

You've enjoyed your beautiful lawn and garden
all summer, but now is the time to prepare it for
a cold winter. Leaf blowers can be loud and blow
more than just leaves, so wear eye and hearing
protection to keep you safe from flying debris and
preserve your hearing from the dangerous effects
of repeated exposure to loud noises.

Practice ladder safety

Falling is one of the most common reasons for
emergency room trips. If you plan to clean out
your gutters, work as a team when using the
ladder. Ladders can buckle or slip, so have
someone hold the ladder as you use it.

Keep your body weight-centered over the ladder,
and don't reach too far. It is better to move the
ladder a few more times than fall.

Get your Flu/COVID/Pneumonia shots
Protect yourself from influenza with a flu shot.
The viruses found in the influenza vaccine are
inactive, so you cannot get the flu from the
vaccine. After getting vaccinated, it takes about
two weeks to develop antibodies to protect
against influenza. That's why getting vaccinated
early in the fall is recommended. The vaccine
usually is available in early to mid-fall.



btaylor@perrypolice.com « 330-478-5121

As your Chief of Police, | have the unique privilege of
working alongside some of the most dedicated and
hardworking individuals in our community. Among
them are the members of our Perry Township Fire
Department and Road Department, two essential
teams that play a critical role in maintaining the safety,
well-being, and overall quality of life for everyone who
calls Perry Township home.

The Perry Township Fire Department is on the front
lines of emergency response. Whether it's a fire, a medical emergency, or a rescue
operation, these brave men and women are always ready to act swiftly and
effectively. Their commitment to protecting lives and property is unwavering,
and their presence in our community provides a sense of security that is invaluable.
The work they do is not just about responding to emergencies; it's about prevention,
education, and ensuring that our residents feel safe every day.

Equally important is the work done by our Perry Township Road Department.
These professionals are responsible for maintaining our roads, ensuring they are
safe for travel in all conditions. Whether it's snow removal during a harsh winter,
repairing potholes, or managing road construction projects, the Road Department's
efforts keep our township moving smoothly. Their work often goes unnoticed,
but without their dedication, our daily commutes and overall infrastructure would
suffer greatly.

As we look toward the future of Perry Township, it is vital that we continue to
support these departments. They are not just services; they are the backbone of
our community. The challenges they face are increasing, and the demands on
their resources are greater than ever. It is essential that we recognize their
contributions and ensure they have the support they need to continue serving
us effectively.

Our community thrives when we stand together. By supporting our Fire and Road
Departments, we are investing in the safety, security, and prosperity of Perry
Township. | am proud to serve alongside these teams. Together, we can ensure
that Perry Township remains a safe and welcoming place for all.

POLICE DEPARTMENT SPOTLIGHT

Keri Robinson

In the bustling world of law enforcement, there
are many unsung heroes working behind the
scenes to ensure the smooth operation of the
department. One such vital figure is Keri
Robinson, the Administrative Assistant to Chief
Taylor at the Perry Township Police Department.

A proud 2003 graduate of Perry High School,
Keri embarked on her journey in criminal justice
at Kent State University, where she earned her bachelor’s degree. Her
commitment to public service began in 2005 when she joined the Perry
Township Police Department as a part-time Records Clerk. Demonstrating
her dedication and skill, she soon transitioned to a full-time Administrative
Assistant position at Township Hall.

In 2013, Keri returned to the police department, this time as the Chief's
Administrative Assistant. In this crucial role, she manages a wide array of
responsibilities. From handling department payroll and coding invoices to
scheduling training sessions for officers and staff, Keri ensures that everything
runs seamlessly. Her role extends to processing body camera and fleet camera
videos for court, managing public records requests, and overseeing redactions
for these videos. Keri also plays a key role in organizing community events
and more.

One of Keri's standout contributions is her expertise in grant writing and
reporting. Through her efforts, the department has secured hundreds of
thousands of dollars in grant funding, significantly enhancing the resources
available to the police force.

Outside of her professional life, Keri enjoys quality time with her family. She
and her husband Adam share their lives with their two sons, Owen and Ryder,
and their beloved furry companion, Sawyer.

Keri Robinson’s dedication and hard work are integral to the success of the
Perry Township Police Department. Her behind-the-scenes efforts ensure that
the department not only functions efficiently but also thrives. We are grateful
for her continued service and commitment to our community.

On behalf of the Perry Township Police Department, | want to extend our deepest gratitude to
everyone who attended our recent "Cookout with Cops" event. It was a fantastic day filled with
great food, fun activities, and, most importantly, the opportunity to connect with the wonderful
members of our community. Your presence and participation made this event a resounding
success, and we are grateful for your support.

Events like these remind us of the strong bond that exists between our officers and the community
we serve. It was a pleasure to meet so many of you, share conversations, and enjoy a meal
together. We believe that building and maintaining these relationships is key to ensuring the
safety and well-being of our township, and we are thankful for the chance to strengthen those
ties during this special day.

We would also like to extend a special thank you to the incredible sponsors who made this
event possible. Their generosity and support were instrumental in bringing "Cookout with Cops"
to life:

Falcone’s Tavern: Thank you for providing the food, plates, and plasticware. Your contribution
added a special touch to the event that everyone appreciated.

All for Fun Inflatables: The inflatable attractions were a huge hit with the kids, and we are
grateful for your support in keeping them entertained throughout the day.

Diel Automotive: Your sponsorship helped ensure that the event was a smooth ride from start
to finish. Thank you for being a part of this community effort.

Mr. G Tent Rental: The tent provided a much-needed respite from the sun and made our event
comfortable for everyone in attendance. We appreciate your contribution.

Canal Fulton Provision: The quality meats and provisions you supplied were top-notch and
greatly enhanced our cookout experience. Thank you for your generosity.

Handel’s Ice Cream: The ice cream tokens put smiles on the color contest winners faces.

Aqua Ohio: The ice cream was the perfect treat to cool off with on a warm day. Thank you for
adding that extra sweetness to our event.

Shearer’s: The chips you provided added the perfect crunch to our cookout.

We are proud to serve a community that values connection, collaboration, and camaraderie.
We look forward to seeing you at future events and continuing to work together to make Perry
Township a safe and welcoming place for all.

The Brumfield family’s world was turned upside down when they learned
that their 5-year-old daughter, Everleigh, was diagnosed with an
inoperable brain tumor. In that moment, their lives changed forever, as
they faced the unimaginable heartache of watching their little girl battle
a condition no parent should ever have to confront.

On behalf of the Perry Township Police Department, | want to extend
my deepest gratitude to everyone who supported and participated in
Everleigh's Parade. The outpouring of love and support from our
community was inspiring and made the event a memorable tribute to
Everleigh and her family.

A special thank you goes to Joe Albert for his exceptional photography,
capturing the heart and spirit of the parade in a way that words alone
cannot. Lift Up Balloons created an amazing display that added a special
touch of beauty and hope to the day.

We are also incredibly grateful to the many fire and police departments
that took part in the parade: Jackson Township Fire and Police, the City
of Massillon Fire and Police, the City of Canton Fire and Police, Canton
Regional SWAT, the Stark County Sheriff's Office, the Ohio State Patrol
Canton Post, Canton Township Fire, Plain Township Fire, Canal Fulton
Fire, Marathon Petroleum Canton Refinery Fire Department, Perry
Township Fire & Road Departments. Your presence and participation
were a powerful demonstration of the unity and strength of our
community.

A big thank you to Mr. D’s Judith Lynn Band Organ for the wonderful
music that filled the air and to A Part of Their World LLC for bringing
joy to the parade with princesses and superheroes that delighted
everyone, especially the children.

As we reflect on the parade, let's not forget that this is a difficult time
for the Brumfield family. | encourage everyone to continue offering
their support and keeping them in your thoughts and prayers. Together,
as a community, we can provide the strength and comfort they need.

Thank you once again for coming together to honor Everleigh and
support the Brumfield family. Your kindness and generosity are what
make Perry Township such a special place to live and serve.



>

By George Davis

The Perry Township Police Department has increased its effort to protect
residents from financial demise, crypto currency fraud and other scams
by unscrupulous, unseen predators.

On Sept. 5, the department held its first-ever large scale Lunch and
Learn program for over 100 Perry senior citizens, families and friends
to better spread the word on how to recognize scams of all kinds and
avoid falling prey to scammers.

These thieves use phones with untraceable numbers, computer
messaging and cyber techniques to reach unsuspecting residents by
going from friendly offers to threatening scare tactics to robbing victims’
bank accounts and even life savings.

The free program was hald at the McKinley Eagles Aerie 2370 on
Monticello NW, where several large monitors showed video of a 46-
page program presented by Perry Detective Danielle Paciorek and
Jackson Twp. Police Detective Jeffrey Aynes, who focuses on financial
cyber crimes.

Paper copies of the video were given to attendees for use at home
when confronted by scammers, with instructions of how to be aware
when the caller is providing false information to gain your favor.

Hosted by Perry Police and Perry Eagles, the luncheon was provided
by Santangelo’s Catering of Massillon and served by Perry Township
department personnel and volunteers.

Several vendors provided mementos and answered questions of
attendees on a wide range of topics, while CSE Federal Credit Union
provided several Fall decorations as door prizes.

Detective Paciorek, in Stark County law enforcement over 10 years and
at Perry since 2016, said the program goal is to provide residents with
the knowledge and tools to recognize and prevent fraud. Paciorek and
Aynes both stressed to be aware when answering the phone. Never
provide any personal information and always contact authorities after
hanging up.
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The Stark County Soil and Water
Conservation District
Who We Are and The Services We Offer

By Daniel M. Kunz, District Program Administrator

STARK

SOIL & WATER

.
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e ! " = . lalways look forward for the opportunity to talk about

m Zw‘i the SWCD and what we do. We're that small county agency
om0 u“,r' 5 thatmost people never really have much interaction with.
E" o _"..I:?* y a4y Ouragency currently falls under the umbrella of the Ohio

Department of Agriculture and the Division of Soil and
Water Conservation. This does not necessarily mean that
our primary focus is on agricultural issues, even though
a lot of our programs are related.

Our Mission: We are dedicated to conserving our natural resources by educating,
guiding and assisting the citizens of Stark County.

Storm Water: Our storm water team works to ensure erosion and sediment
controls are in place on active construction to protect soil and water resources.
We evaluate and approve Storm Water Pollution and Prevention Plans for
construction sites over one acre in size and inspect these sites to ensure they are
using best management practices to control sediments and water on these sites.
We currently inspect over 135 sites, county wide.

Drainage: Our drainage program provides technical guidance to landowners
on how best to manage drainage issues on their property. This program covers
all of Stark County.

Wildlife: We work with landowners to help promote healthy, diverse habitats
for wildlife on their property. Our staff meet with landowners and can assist with
a plan to create pollinator habitats, native prairies or managed woodlots.

Education: We offer workshops, presentations, fact sheets, and hands-on activities
to help and protect our natural resources.

| encourage you to follow our Facebook page and keep a close eye on our website
www.starkswcd.org for upcoming programs, workshops and events. You can
also reach us at 330-451-7645 or drop by our office at 2650 Richville Dr. Suite
100, Massillon, Ohio.
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#1 ‘Real Estate Group
Perry Township

OUR PERRY TOWNSHIP ROOTS RUN DEEP...

Your Neighbor, Your ‘Realtor

Helping buyers & sellers in Perry Township for the last 15 years.
CALL USTODAY FOR A FREE HOME VALUATION!

330-323-1994

“Real Estate is my passion, and referrals are my driving force because Kara Cares!!!”

karakirkbride@howardhanna.com

OUR TEAM IS GROWING! Austin Smith: 330.284.7791 « Jamie Haney: 330.313.0951

Kara Kirkbride

e K

oward
KIRKBRIDE annan
——————— Group —

(2) Real Estate Services
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Zoning Inspector Jeff Whytsell

jwhytsell@perrytwp.com « 330-833-2141

Starting a new business

in Perry Township, either

by signing a lease to an

existing business

structure or constructing

a brand new building is
an exciting process for you as the business
owner and promises to be a wonderful addition
to the township.

If you are doing your startup with a new
building you have several steps to complete -
land surveys, plan reviews by multiple county
agencies including township zoning, permits
to obtain, and contractors to line up for the
actual construction.

Moving into an existing building also involves
several steps. All too often the new business
owner and often the property owner who holds
the lease may overlook several important
requirements with local zoning and even the
county building department which might lead
to opening delays, unplanned expenses — even
financial citations.

We want you to thrive in your business. Here
are a few steps you need to take as you make
your transition into the commercial segment
of our community.

First, if looking at an existing building ask
yourself if you wish to remodel the interior or
exterior to better suit your needs. Exterior
modifications which increase the size of a
building will require a zoning certificate from
the township and a building permit from the
county. Although interior remodeling does not

|

RATES AS O A

/.99%
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S7 800 e
D

*APR=Annual Percentage Rate. Loan rates are determined by personal credit history
and subject to approval. All rates and promotions are subject to change without notice
Membership is open to anyone who lives, works, worships, or attends school in Stark

County.

I

272 months

COMMUNITY

FEDERAL CREDIT UNION

require a zoning certificate you will need to
contact the county for a permit.

Second, are you planning on adding signs to
your space? Township has regulations defining
the type, size, minimum and maximum height,
number of permitted signs, and placement of
signs for all businesses. Even replacing the face
plate on an existing wall or pole sign or
switching from a static to an electric (lighted)
sign will require a zoning certificate. Be certain
you contact the township and the county about
these regulations.

Third, both new construction and existing
structures must have a required fire safety
inspection by the Perry Fire Dept. The inspector
is looking for things like missing outlet covers,
exposed wires, or missing exit signs. Were fire
extinguishers left behind from the prior
business owner? Be certain they are inspected
and properly charged or need replaced. Your
inspection must pass and a one time
application for a Certificate of Conformance
must also be completed BEFORE you open your
doors for business.

Generally, the fire inspector will give you time
to repair or replace any flagged items. Don't
cut any corners! Keep yourself and your future
clients safe from unforeseen issues or expenses
down the road.

For more information, contact the Zoning
Department online through the township
website or by phone at 330.833.2141.

PEilAl
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Permit Payment Report

08/01/2024 - 08/31/2024

WITH MCTV HIGH-SPEED INTERNET

Sign up today and get

UP
TO

GIG

330-828-5503 | MCTVOhio.com

HIGH-SPEED
INTERNET

for $89.95 per month!’

We go the extra smile,

Permit Date  Zoning Payment Project Cost Square Feet Main Status  Parcel # Permit #
Certificate  Amount
8/1/2024\Accessory 95.20 26,000 702|Approved 10014989 24202
Structure
8/2/2024 Addition to 44.60 52,000 196/Approved 4304155 24204
residential
structure
8/5/2024|Fence 15.00 3,967 84|Approved 4300743 24205
8/5/2024|Pool 50,00 20,000 720/Approved 14303614 24206,
B/7/2024|Addition to 37.00 20,000 120/Approved 4317705 24151
structure
8/7/2024|Pool 50.00 8,500 448|Approved 4319382 24210,
E,f?!.?l]?_‘il 15.00 1,400 U|Apprcwed 10011045 24211
8!?{2024!Fence 28.80 8,000 238|Approved 4319382 24212
34’8!2024’FEHCE 29.70 5,575 247|Approved 4306213 24190
BfoZl]Z‘iiPool 50.00 1,500 572|Approved 4319136 24200
8/12/2024|Pool 50.00 5,300] 33|Approved 4319189 24214
8/12/2024|Accessory 25.00 10,000 445|Approved 4306327 24215
Structure
8/13/2024 Accessory 25.00 5,000] 320/Approved 10013289 24179
Structure
8/13/2024|Pool 50.00 5,000 16{Approved 4311899 24216
8/1 3!2024!Pno| 35.00 12,000] 49|Approved 4306698 24217
8/13/2024]Accessory 25.00 40,000 784\Approved 4306698 2421
Structure
8/14/2024Fence 29.80 10,850 248|Approved 4311541 24219|
8/15/2024 Addition to 97.00 80,000 720/Approved 4309612 24220
residential
structure
8/15/2024 Certificate of 40.00 40| 600(Approved 4317853 24221
Conformance
8/16/2024|Fence 31.00 11,625 260/Approved 4307757 24222
le?{ZUZ‘IiF&nce 39.70 12,000 347|Approved 4306790 24223
8/20/2024|New 525.00 450,000/ 4,250/Approved 10011514 24224
Residential
Home
8/20/2024 Accessory 73.00 8,000 480|Approved 4311762 24225
Structure
8/27/2024Addition to 35.00 34,000 140|Approved 4305837 24230
residential
structure
8/27/2024 Addition to 25.00 40,000 160/Approved 14307345 24231
residential
structure
1,524.80 870,757




An introduction

My name is John Wellman, and I'm
honored to serve as the new Public
Works Director & Road
Superintendent for Perry
Township. My journey began at
Central Catholic High School,
where | graduated in 1991. Shortly
after, | joined the U.S. Marine Corps
in 1992, serving in the infantry and
security forces until 1996. During
my time in the Marines, | was part
of the Kuwaiti Liberation, an
experience that deeply shaped my
sense of duty and commitment to
serving others.

John Wellman
Public Works Director

After completing my military
service, | attended the Police Academy at the University of Akron,
graduating in 1996. In February 1997, | began my career with the
Perry Township Police Department as a reserve officer. By the summer
of that same year, | was promoted to a full-time position, marking the
start of a fulfilling 25-year career with the department. During my
time with PTPD, | had the privilege of working in various roles, including
with the Stark County Metro Narcotics Unit, SWAT, Detective Bureau,
and serving as a Union Representative.

In 2022, | retired from the police department and took on a new
challenge as a Safety Supervisor at Beaver Excavating. However, my
dedication to Perry Township and my love for this community-led
me back home. I'm excited to return to serve once again, this time as
the Public Works Director at the Township Road Department.

Outside of work, I'm a proud father and enjoy spending time with my
bulldog, Winston. I'm looking forward to making a positive impact in
my new role and continuing to serve the community that has always

Chris Young, Road Foreman

Chris Young has worked for the Perry Township Road
Department for 16 years. He started as a road
maintenance specialist, and is now the Road Foreman.
He goes out and looks at issues from residents, gives
the road maintenance specialists their job duties for the
day, calls in jobs to the Ohio Utilities Protection Services,
measures roads, backs up the Public Works Director,
helps plow in the winter, and helps with Township
functions, just to name a few duties. He is a staple to
the Road Department, and is easy going with a great
sense of humor.

Perry Township Yard Waste Site
1500 Jackson Ave S.W., Massillon

Hours of Operation:
Mondays, Wednesdays, Saturdays
8a.m.to4 p.m.

ACCEPTED WASTE INCLUDES:

DEPARTMENT SPOTLIGHT

Chris graduated from Perry High school and is a life long Township resident. He and his lovely
wife Tanya have two beautiful daughters. Chris enjoys golfing and watching the Browns play.

Thank you, Chris, for all that you do!

been my home. « Leaves « Garden Plants
» Grass Clippings « Pumpkins
- « Straw + Shrubs
PrOJECt Updates + Brush & Branches «Sod
® After many roadblocks in getting building permits for the « Apples « Muich

Summerdale restroom, the project is finally underway.
We hope to have it finished by the end of October.

® The Eclipse company has put the final touches on the
Plymouth Knolls storm sewer project.

We appreciate your patience with these improvements as we
know they has taken longer than anticipated.

*ABSOLUTELY NO ROCKS OR DIRT*

! 2024 Paving Program

to maintaining and improving our
community’s infrastructure through
ongoing road paving projects. The roads
that are getting paved in 2024 are:

STREET FROM T0

Westmont Ave S.W. Navarre Klick

Klick Westmont Ave S.W. Kemary
Highton Stump Eldridge
Greenford Navarre Klick
Eldridge Klick Navarre
Meadowlawn Klick Navarre
Roselawn Klick Navarre
Fairgrove Klick Navarre
Knolls Klick Navarre
Lennox S.W. Lincoln Way East Harsh S.W.
Proudley Harsh S.W. North Termini
Kitzmiller Proudley S.W. Lennox S.W.
Connecticut Crescentview 27th St
Elizabeth S.W. Lincoln Way East

Bernower Lincoln Way East South Termini
Gnau S.W. Lincoln Way East South Termini
Overmont S.W. Lincoln Way East South Termini
Cooper Connecticut South Termini
Prosway Highton Navarre
Tyner Perry Rd Kingston
Tioga Oneida Mohawk
Oneida 4™ St.

Mohawk Tioga 4" St

4™ St Oneida Mohawk
NSt Perry Dr. Cayuga

Perry Township continues its commitment

W q; % P
3L Cgtar 5 T

Fall Leaf Drop-Off Hours at yard waste site at 1500
Jackson Ave S.W.

Starting October 12, 2024, and running until November 24, 2024, the leaf
drop-off program at the Perry Township Road Department hours will be:

Mondays and Wednesdays: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Saturdays and Sundays: 8 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

It will be closed Monday, October 12", 2024 for Columbus Day/Indigenous
People Day and November 11", 2024, for Veteran’s Day.

The yard waste site will close for the year on November 30", 2024.

You can help prevent drainage problems by remembering not to blow or
rake leaves, grass clippings, or other debris into storm sewers, ditches,
and streets. Doing so will help to reduce drainage and flooding problems
during heavy rainfalls. Please, remember that it is illegal to dump oil,
antifreeze, herbicides, pesticides, or other hazardous products into
ditches, culverts, or catch basins. Doing such violates of ORC 3767.17 and
all violators will be prosecuted!

We encourage all residents to take advantage of the yard waste disposable
site. Together, we can keep Perry Township beautiful and clean!

If you see dumping taking place, please report it to the Stark County
Health Department by calling 330-493-9904.




apply now
starkstate.edu/admissions
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Stark State

COLLEGE

fits your

budget

lowest tuition in the area

fits your

plan

,- four-year transfer pathways
§ ortraining for in-demand jobs

= fits your

7 life

programs you want

KEEP IT LOCAL

LOANS © CHECKING * SAVINGS  MOBILE

OPEN TO EVERYONE IN STARK COUNTY.

6583 FRANK AVE. NW., N. CANTON

Leam More. Live Better. Grow Together.

530 McKINLEY AVE. NW, CANTON

330-305-3050 c1cu.com




| PR Canton City Schools
‘W;‘,{-)‘) Adult Community Education

TRAIN FOR A CAREER IN LESS THAN
A YEAR!

MEDICAL ASSISTANT
MEDICAL INSURANCE BILLING AND CODING
PRACTICAL NURSE PROGRAM
STATE TESTED NURSE ASSISTANT
WELDING

*Hands-on Externships/Clinical Experience

*Tuition includes books, supplies, uniforms,

health screenings & more F\ E
*Small classroom instruction %? ﬁr-

*Financial Aid Available

APPLY NOW ONLINE!

521 Tuscarawas Street W.
Canton, OH 44702
330-438-2556

CONSUMERS

National Bank

WE DO IT ALL

We offer a wide variety of
mortgage loan options:

* New Construction

« Conventional

e Bridge

e« Jumbo Loans

* VA/FHA/USDA

e Zero-Down Options

e Community Difference

Laurie Corbit
Mortgage Loan Originator
Cell: 330-495-6193
laurie.corbit@consumers.bank
NMLS 1370603

Scan to estimate
your payments

using our handy
online calculator.

Jackson-Belden
4026 Dressler Road NW

For home loans, you want personal service. At Consumers
National Bank, Laurie Corbit will walk you through every step
of the mortgage loan process.

Consumers Bank is a local community bank in Stark County,
so you'll be able to get in touch with your mortgage loan
officer easily, any time you have questions. Plus, efficient
local loan processing means everything runs smoother.

_ www.Consumers.Bank * Member FDIC ¢ Equal Housing Lender NMLS# 561314

KRUGLIAK, WILKINS, GRIFFITHS & DOUGHERTY CO., L.P.A.

Massillon Office Attorneys

Matthew R. Hull
Corporate/Small Business

Andrew J. Byler
Labor/Employment

KRUGLIAK
WILKINS
GRIFFITHS &
DOUGHERTY

attorneys at law | co., L.PA.

Leslie I. Kuntz
Government

Madison M. Chapanar

Wills/Trusts
Powers of Attorney/Probate

* Business Law * Labor/Employment Law
* 0il, Gas & Mineral Law * Family Law

» Workers’ Compensation Law

* Estate Planning, Probate & Elder Law

* Litigation « Health Care Law

* Real Estate Law * Taxation Law

First North Building, 50 North Ave. NE, Suite 101, Massillon | 877-876-9958 | legal@kwgd.com | KWGD.com
Offices throughout Ohio: Canton | Alliance | Canfield | Hudson | Massillon | New Philadelphia | Sugarcreek




LOCAL BUSINESS SHOWCASE

Perry Chiropractic and Wellness Center
4933 Tuscarawas St W Canton, OH « 330-477-3036

Perry Chiropractic has supported our community since  Services provided include Graston Technique, Webster
2001. While previously operated by Dr. Yang, it was Technique (for perinatal patients), shockwave, and
purchased by Dr. Heather Baker in 2022. Dr. Bakerisa  cupping. She has extensive training in pediatric
Perry High School graduate who then attended The chiropractic treatment. This year Dr. Baker is focused
University of Akron to earn her Bachelor's in Physiology ~ on growing her service offerings to include pelvic floor
before attending Palmer Chiropractic School in therapy in conjunction with a postpartum treatment
California. She was happy to return to her hometown  program, massage therapy, animal chiropractic, and
and work with Dr. Yang before taking over the practice.  naturopathy. Shockwave treatment is an exciting new
offering that produces a rapid increase in blood
Dr. Heather Baker DC, CCSP, ICSC is supported by her  circulation to a targeted area and will break down
chiropractic assistant Mitzi Gill. She has been with the  fibrous scar tissue which builds up over time, especially
practice for 10 years and was integral in the transition ~ with chronic conditions. Staff and patients have been
of ownership to Dr. Baker. You may also encounter thrilled with the results from this treatment method
Cujo, the office manager, roaming the halls, ensuring  because it helps stimulate cell regeneration, promotes
operations are running smoothly. This 8 Ib.Yorkie loves  normal healing, and rapid reduction of pain.
to welcome clients with puppy kisses.
“The support from our community members is
Perry Chiropractic accepts most major insurances,and  unmatched. We love the sense of unity in Perry and
Dr. Baker treats personal injury cases. She responsibly  find it to be so unique and uplifting. Dr. Baker knows
treats all family members, including children, people how deeply special this township is and her goal for
who are pregnant, and postpartum patients. She is this practice is to bring the highest-level of care to our
well-known for her intentionality when treating her community as new techniques and tools develop in
clients ailments and concerns, creating effective the chiropractic industry.
treatment plans, and providing knowledge that allows
her patients to achieve long-term wellness. She very If you would like to schedule an appointment or ask
often receives reviews highlighting the unique care us any questions our phone number is 330.477.3036
and comfortability that she is able to provide. and our staff will get in touch with you quickly.
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{ FLEXIBLE
PAYMENT OPTIONS

Finish the project you need today.
Pay over time.

» Carpet

* Luxury Vinyl

* Tile

* Custom Showers

* Countertops ( ;’

« Backsplash f—f
* Hardwood
* Laminate

Helping buyers and sellers Yourfreehome

to start a new chapter! estimate here!

Buying and selling a home can be a complicated and
stressful process. | will diligently guide you through
your real estate transactions from beginning to end.
Contact me today to discuss your real estate needs.

Thomas Puangchinda
REALTOR®

Call or Text

706.658.4162
Thomas.Puangchinda@cbschmidtohio.com

https;//Themas.Puangchinda.CBSchmidtOhio.com
SAL. 2024001562

www.bobandpetesfloors.com

u




PinkAvenueSpa@gmail.com

3300 Bailey St, NW Massillon, OH 44646

LASHES | FACIALS | BROWS | MAKEUP

Darlene K. Arner-Kieffer
Insurance Agent

A

PINK AVENUE SPA
ARNER-KIEFFER AGENCY, INC.
330-737-1421 :
( ) FA R M E R S 4866 ERIE AVE SW
@Pinkavenue spa INSURANCE NAVARRE, OH 44662

Office 330-791-7866
Fax 330-791-7868
dkieffer@farmersagent.com

Jason Varner

Owner/Principal Agent

“For All Your Insurance Needs”

office (330)837-2288
cell (330)904-8641
JasonV@VarnerInsGroup.com

203 S Prospect Ave
Hartville, OH 44632

124 Perry Drive NW
Canton, OH 44708

.

Legends Care

Rehabilitation and Nursing Center

M

MINERVA

Gwen Severini
Director of Business

Development

cell 330.844.3411

GSeverini@Legendsnwh.com

1 Ca:r’é"'& L'lndscap g _.

AUTOMOTIVE

DIEHLAUTO.COM

KYLE UPDEGRAVE
OWNER

Direct #: 330.737.1780
Website: theeliteguard.com
Email: kyle@theeliteguard.com

CALL TO SCHEDULE!

a'wwm CANTON, OHIO LS "L~

RALLY SPORT
Clacsic

Rick Robinson
Office: 234.214.0099

Cell: 330.418.5836
rick@rallysportdassics.com

5045 W. Tuscarawas Street

Canton, OH 44708
www.rallysportdassics.com

W@%

A Family-Owned business
for over 40 Years!

l_ AUTOMOTIVE REPAIR

Call (330) 837-8000 for Service on:

< @il Changes . Brakes

/ Tires « Tune Ups
/Di i / AC/Heating Sy
+ Suspension

# «ee and more!

Ask um about our Uhaut Rentals and M-Hour Towing Sernoes foc

BONNIE HUNT

Sales and Service Coordinator

Office:330-479.2359
Email:bhunt@starkparks.com

Website: StarkParks.com

[
STARK
LPARKS |

5712 12th St. NW, Canton, OH 44708

oo

Join us Sundays @ 10:45AM

WHIPPLE HEIGHTS
ALLIANCE CHURCH

YOU ARE LOVED / YOU ARE SENT

4900 12th Street NW, Canton, Ohio 44708
whcma.org | 330-477-7834

FIRESIDE TAX

TAX SERVICES « ACCOUNTING « PAYROLL
4976 TUSCARAWAS STW. CANTON OH 44708
WWW.FIRESIDETAX.COM

BT

BEST TAX PREP VALUE IN STARK COUNTY
AT HALF THE PRICE OF NATIONAL CHAINS!

BOOK TODAY 330-478-1505

Electra Tarp

INCORPORATED

CULP-MYERS Auwsning Co.uc

COMMERCIAL CANOPIES
RESIDENTIAL RETRACTABLE
ALUMINUM AL BACKLIT

A Shade Above the Rest Since 1922
Vicki Myers-Owen and Steve Merry: Owners
4545 Shepler Church Ave SW « Canton, Ohio « 44706
Phone/Fax: 330-484-4443
www.culp-myersawning.com « culpmyersawning@gmail.com

CHEAP
TOBACCO

763 Carroll Street

New

Sunday, December 1
ht| FREE « DOWNTOWN MASSILLON

START. ANY HISTORIC CHURCH OR ATTRACTION

5:00-7:30 PM
DROP IN: 9 HISTORIC CHURCHES % 5 ATTRACTIONS
MUSIC * ARCHITECTURE * HISTORY * FREE COOKIES * STORYTELLING
1000 LUMINARIAS * TIFFANY WINDOWS * HOLIDAY DECORATIONS

7:45-9:00 PM
FESTIVAL OF MUSIC & CANDLELIGHTING CEREMONY

4 GET MAP IN ADVANCE OR PICK UP AT ANY CHURCH/SITE

M-Thurs 9AM - 6PM
Friday 9AM - 7PM
Saturday 9AM - 6:30PM
Sunday 10AM - 5PM

Lexington, OH 43764

Mention this business card for
10% OFF your first purchase
with loyalty signup!

*Not valid on Cigarettes, Dip, or Chew

**Not responsible for any typos, errors, etc. Can not bo
combined with any other olfers, promotions, or discounts.

Family Memorials

Monument/Cemetery Needs
1325 Whipple Ave., NW

Canton, OH 44708
Rick & Melanie Miller
330-477-4900

Interested in advertising? C )P

Get your message in over 16,000 mailboxes! Contact Ruby Mathys at 330-495-0339




